
December 2021
Volume 20 Issue 3

Mission Statement
An organization where the faculty 
and staff work to build meaningful 
relationships through relevant academic 
and extracurricular activities. A place 
where students grow intellectually and 
lead successful, fulfilling lives through 
rigorous training and modeling. 

The School Board of 
Pinellas County, Florida, 
prohibits any and all 
forms of discrimination 
and harassment based 
on  race ,  co lor,  sex , 
religion, national origin, 
marital status, age, sexual 
orientation or disability 
in any of its programs, 
services or activities.

‘Warhawk News’
December 2021

Published Four Times Per Year
Pinellas County School Board

525 Pennsylvania Avenue
Palm Harbor, FL 34683

Issue #3

Vision
All students are able to learn and 
experience success leading to post-
secondary and career readiness.

To download a PDF version of this newsletter, go to http://academypublishing.com/schools/seminole_pinellascounty/seminole_pinellascounty.php

A Message from the Principal
Hello Warhawk Families,				  
As I write this message, we are only one day away from the 
Thanksgiving break. I am extremely grateful to our Faculty, Staff, 
Students, and the Seminole Community for a fantastic Quarter 1! 
Fall sports were in full swing and we are so proud of our athletes 
and coaches. The Warhawk Swim Team has 5 State finalists! Our 
Performing and Visual Arts Departments presented incredible 
performances and installations, with The Warhawk Marching 
Band earning State Finalist acclaim at the Bands of America Super Regional! Our Academic Team 
is in the midst of a competitive season led by Mrs. Susan Wolodkowicz, and our SHS National 
Honor Society Chapter initiations were presented by new Advisor Ms. Anne Pekrul. 
	 Seminole High School had an amazing Homecoming Spirit Week, bringing back Spirit 
Days, Battle of the Classes, the most highly attended football game in our school’s history, and 
culminating with the beautiful Homecoming Dance! We even had a schoolwide Homecoming 
Pep Rally where our student athletes, cheerleaders, and marching band brought the student
body together that segued into a dance party!
	 Seminole High School was honored to have been chosen as the site for the launch of 
Governor Ron DeSantis and First Lady Casey DeSantis’ initiative “The Facts. Your Future.” 
This program is key in battling substance abuse and addiction in adolescent lives. The Warhawk 
Nation has also hosted a Magnet Fair, as well as a school wide Discovery Night to welcome 
our incoming Freshmen for 2022! 
	 Our Support Staff Employee of the Year is the incredible Front Office staff member Mrs. 
Michele Grego! The Emerging Teacher of the Year for SHS is fantastic e-Commerce Academy 
teacher Mr. Daniel Kennedy! And our Teacher of the Year for 2021-2022 is the fantastic CEL 
Academy Director Mrs. Deanna Russo! Mrs. Russo now has the distinction of having been 
named a Top 10 Finalist for Pinellas County Schools! Congratulations to our phenomenal 
award winners! As Principal, I am thankful for our Faculty, Staff, Students, and the Seminole 
Community for your support of, and advocacy for, Seminole High School! Wishing you the 
best during this holiday season! Go Warhawks!
Jane Lucas
Principal, Seminole High School
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Cell Segment

	 The CEL seniors have been volunteering 
in our community at several schools including 
Anona, Bauder, Oakhurst, Seminole Elementary 
and Seminole Middle. The feedback from the 
teachers and students has been very positive. 
This month our focus has been on understanding 
the importance and the impact of differentiating 
instruction for students.
	 “In CEL 4, we have been working with not 
only younger kids, but some kids our age. As 
we do this, we get to experience the fact that 
everyone has a different learning style. Some kids 
pick up faster than others just because they learn 
differently.” - Kelsey Bendever, CEL Senior
	 “My experiences helped me understand 
the importance of differentiating instruction 
to support the learning needs of all students 
because while interning at Bauder, I have been 
able to see the different types of instruction 
and techniques used to help all students. Since 
all students are different, I have seen how 
some need more help than others on certain 
subjects.” - Julie Haywood, CEL Senior
	 “Differentiating instruction means teaching 
all students even though some of them might 
struggle with the way the majority of the other 
students learn... I enjoy helping the students learn 
because I know it is hard for some of them, and 
whatever I can do to help is extremely beneficial. 
This is why understanding learning differences in 
the classroom is a good way to teach students.” 
- Michael Conitz, CEL Senior
	 “I think that it is very important for 
teachers to be able to accommodate to the 
needs of their students. Each student in a class 
learns in their own way and some students 
might need different help than others. This 
could be in the form of different hands-on 
learning options or different ways for people 
to take tests. Some students might be better 

at taking tests with paper and pencil while 
others might be better able to demonstrate 
their understanding by teaching it to someone 
else.” - Kyleigh O’Brien, CEL Senior
	 Many  CEL 3  s tuden t s  have  been 
volunteering with the Health Information 
Project or HIP to help teach health and 
wellness lessons to freshmen students. This 
nationally recognized program is new to SHS, 
and the CEL 3 student trainers are helping 
to get if off the ground while also getting 
authentic teaching experience an essential 
members of the HIP team! 
	 CEL 3 students are preparing themselves 
for professionalism by learning to use 
Microsoft Word, Powerpoint, and Excel as 
well as Nearpod to create presentations, 
resumes, and class plans for a variety of 
different subjects and age levels.
	 S o p h o m o r e  C E L 2  s t u d e n t s  a r e 
participating in the “egg baby” project to help 
them gain an understanding of the fundamental 
principles of the human development process 
and learn practices that contribute to a healthy 
learning environment.
	 “So far, I have learned that parenting, even 
for eggs is difficult.  It takes constant attention.  I 
have also learned that it is not for everyone, in the 
sense that some are not up for the responsibility.  
The best part of the egg baby experience has 
been talking with my friends about it.  We are all 
in CEL, so we all have egg babies of our own; 
everyone relating and talking has been the best 
part.   Children are a lot of work.   The amount 
of responsibility is astounding.  Not only does a 
parent have to be responsible for their own life 
and work, but also another person’s well-being.”  
~ Isabella Koenings
	 CEL 1 has been working on teamwork and 
leadership skills by creating seasonal storybook 

lessons to help teach responsibility, the character 
trait for the month for November. Some of the 
lessons they developed were then actually 
delivered to real groups of elementary students 
by the CEL seniors within their internship 
classrooms! Talk about teamwork!
	 All in all, there are great things happening 
in CEL! Keep up the good work, Warhawks!

Testing Dates 
Mark your calendars!

Upcoming Assessments: 
•	 January:	 ELA Classes APM Cycle 2 
•	 February:	 FSA ELA Retakes 
•	 March 2:	 In School SAT (all juniors) 
•	 March 8:	 In School ACT 

http://FreedomSquareFL.com/careers
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PTSA
	 Help support our school, 
students, and teaches. Join PTSA 
now by scanning the QR Code below. 

World Image High 
School Exhibition

	 Congratulations to Aaliyah Gray 
12th grade and Alexis Gniewosz 12th 
grade for their art work being selected 
to represent the Warhawk Nation in the 
World Image High School Exhibition.

National Merit Scholarship
	 Congratulations Megan Arbuckle for being named a 
Commended Student in the 2022 National Merit Scholarship 
Program. Megan is being recognized for exceptional academic 
promise. As a Commended Student Megan placed among the top 
50,000 students who entered the 2022 competition by taking the 
Preliminary SAT/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying Test.

Other News
•	 The SMAC (Seminole music appreciation club) is starting in A21 after schools on Tuesdays
•	 On Sunday, December 5, 7:30 - 8:30 pm, performing groups from SHS will play holiday music in 

front of the Studio Movie Grill at Seminole City Center as the Seminole Christmas Parade ends 
at that location. Come out to hear all of your favorite holiday songs, plus some special surprises!!

http://www.MangosRestaurant.com
http://allsmiles.com
http://www.stpetetropical.net
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College and Career 
Center

Meeting In-Person, via TEAMS or by phone.
Available during lunch and/or after school if requested*

USE QR CODE BELOW 
TO REQUEST A MEETING!

Battle of the Classes 2021
	 Let’s celebrate! SHS student government put on an amazing Battle of the Classes during 
spirit week, where all four grades competed against each other in different field games and a 
final powderpuff football game. 
	 Seniors somehow managed to win all “Battle” games but somehow gave up points on 
PowderPuff. Congratulations to the sophomore class for winning powderpuff! 

Junior class and their 2023 sculptureSenior class and their 2022 sculpture!

New King & Queen Crowned At Football Game!
	 Seminole High School once again had a fantastic homecoming football game! During halftime, 
the court announcer, Julie Haywood, had the honor to announce the 2021-2022 homecoming king and 
queen. Congratulations to Jordan Shkuratoff and Isabella Conner! Thank you to all the court members, 
their families, and student council officers for making such a fun event possible! 

Jordan Shkuratoff and Isabella Conner Court members pose for a picture!

Homecoming 
Dance A Night 
To Remember

	 Saturday, November 6th, student 
government put on an incredible Déjà vu 
themed homecoming 2021 dance! With a 
sold-out event hosted at Banquet Masters 
in Clearwater, the Seminole High School 
students were able to enjoy a night of great 
music, dancing, and fun. A big thank you to 
our student council officers for making the 
dance come to life!

Sierra Shimer and 
Dominic Gear

Katherine Repka, Sofia Johnston, 
Dylan Payne, Julie Haywood, 

Briana Hodavance

2475 East Bay Drive • Largo, FL 33771
727-535-3800 • largo.minutemanpress.com

Shop Local, Spend Local, Enjoy Local

Graphic Design • Newsletters • Flyers •  Brochures
Letterhead • Envelopes • Rack Cards • Business Cards

Forms • Pocket Folders • Banners • Signs
Promotional Items

largo@minutemanpress.com

PRINTING

http://largo.minutemanpress.com
http://www.MadeiraBeachMarina.com
http://Braceinfo.com
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Let the sponsors know 
you appreciate them!

SHS
Warhawks

Please Support
Your Local
Advertisers

National Honor Society 
	 National Honor Society celebrated the departure of Mrs. Wolodkowicz as adviser and the induction 
of the virtual members from last year with the 51 high achieving applicants for the 2021-2022 school year. 
Thank you to the student leadership: Katherine Repka, President; Briana Hodavance, Vice President; Julie 
Haywood, Secretary; Tressa Fuller, Treasurer; McKayla Janetos, Parliamentarian; and Sarah Reed, Historian.

2021 Inductees: 
Diana Alonso 
Aiden Barrett 
Alexa Behn 
Megan Bishop 
Emma Bottjer 
Jackson Bradley 
Madison Brown 
Cayden Bulino 
Hanna Coll 
Isabella Conner 
Caitlyn Cope 
Kendall Davis  
Kylie Dumas 

Nina Egeler 
Keaton Fisher 
Sarah Gabold 
Taylor Hartman 
Morgan Hoag 
Brady Holland 
Kayla James 
Sofia Johnston 
Jordan Keener 
Madison Leiner 
Skye Liberda 
Jessica Lin 
Madison Lloyd 

Benjamin Luz 
Grace Madrinan 
Drew Miller 
Alexander Moorehead 
Alyssa Morgan 
Ameilia Narcisi 
Kylie Ovalle 
Dylan Payne 
Emily Peterson 
Payton Rath 
Nathanael Rissin 
Lily Rivera 
Patricia Schmidt 

Orest Shpata 
Hanna Sladden 
Dominic Slavic 
Bianca Stephens 
Claire Timberlake 
Mekayla Trudgen 
Randi Tubbs 
Joshua Walker 
Tyus Walker 
Reaghan Williams 
Mikaela Wright 

Yearbook 
SENIOR ADS- Buy your senior a gift that lasts forever. Dedicate a space in the yearbook to your graduate with 
your favorite childhood pictures and timeless messages. Senior Ads are now available on the Warhawk Shop!
SENIOR PICTURES- Prestige Portrait has added one last date for Senior Portraits on campus: December 
8th. To sign up, you may go online to www.prestigeportraits.com/fa or call 813-402-3500. Senior pictures 
taken after December 8th or by another company will NOT be published in the yearbook.  
SAVE NOW! Pre-Order Your 2022 Yearbook at Balfour.com for $85. Payment plans are available online.  
HELP KEEP THE HAWK TALK IN PRINT! If your business is interested in advertising opportunities, 
please consider running an ad in our award-winning Hawk Talk magazine. You may contact Ms. Gilbert 
at gilbertca@pcsb.org for a pricing guide. 

http://BayfrontStPete.com/MedicalGroup
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Academy Of E-Commerce Take To The Parks And Beaches!
	 In September and October, the students of the Academy of E-Commerce rolled up their sleeves, put on 
some gloves and went into the community to clean up parks and beaches. Over 50 students and Academy 
teachers spent hours at local beaches and Millennium Park, picking up trash and debris. As Academy students, 
they understand they have a responsibility to the community, and this was their way of showing it.

Over 30 students take group picture, while Senior Davia Schweitzer and Nicholas Shanks search for debris.

Academy Of E-Commerce

Academy Of E-Commerce Students Attend Leadership Conference
	 On November 10th and 11th, over 40 students attended an E-Commerce Leadership Conference. 
Topics included public speaking, making a great first impression, understanding your worth, risk taking, 
recognizing opportunities and so much more. The conference was led by Mr. Barron Johnson, former 
corporate trainer for Dale Carnegie and television reporter.

Seniors Matthew Gluchowski 
& Drew Miller Participate in 
an exercise while attending 

Leadership Seminar.

Students learn valuable tools 
to help them be great leaders

Students take time for
a group shot.

Academy Of E-Commerce Students
Start The Certification Process!
	 Seminole High School and Academy students 
are demonstrating they’ve got the skills. Students 
in multiple classes have begun the certification 
process in programs such as Photoshop, InDesign, 
Illustrator, Entrepreneurship and Operating 
Fundamentals. Certifications not only demonstrate 
mastery of  ski l l  but  provide employment 
opportunities and college credit.	

Daniel Hollingsworth, Peyton Reynolds and Jacob 
Walker show their certificates. 

Beachfront
Vacation RentalsFlorid

a

JCResorts

http://salon131.com
http://jcresorts.us
http://driftwoodkavacoffeecafe.com
http://www.ShinyTeethPediatricDentistry.com
http://myptc.edu
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Important Phone Numbers
Seminole High School Phone
727-547-7536
Principal
Ms. Jane Lucas
Principal’s Secretary 
Mrs. Barbara Farmer ext.2005
Assistant Principal
Ms. Jessica Fisher 
Ms. Alana Lawson
Mr. Lee Mortimer
Ms. Lisa Sinatra
Senior DMT 
Kathi Robinson ext.2007 
Records Clerk/Transcriptions 
Mrs. Elsa Soto ext. 2303 
Guidance Clerk/Receptionist 
Ms. Kaitlyn Wilkinson ext. 2039
Front Office Clerks 
Ms. Kim Williams ext. 2038
Mrs. Michelle Grego ext. 2037
Student Services Clerk
Mr. Gare Jimenez ext. 2036
Media Center 
Ms. Melissa Bellinger ext. 2030
Tech Specialist 
Mr. Amer Cikaric ext. 2095
Bookkeeper 
Ms. Rose Rowland ext. 2006
Assistant Bookkeeper 
Mrs. Sage Glidner ext. 2026
Community Involvement/Volunteers 
Elizabeth Ballo ext. 2037
School Resource Officers 
Deputy James Walker ext. 2222
Deputy Raquel Cooper ext. 2223
Social Worker 
Gina Gibbs ext. 2070
Psychologist 
Mrs. Paula Thomas ext. 2027
Behavioral Specialist 
Terry Marlett ext. 2057
VE Specialist (ESE Services)
Jahn Van De Putte ext. 2315 

Counselors:
Sarah Wood (Students A-E) ext. 2063
Caley Forbes (Students F-K) ext. 2062
Shaun Clark (Students L-Q) ext. 2060
Leslie Morrow (Students R-Z) ext. 2061

Follow us on Twitter: 
Seminole High@SeminoleWarhawk

Academy Of E-Commerce

Academy Of E-Commerce Opens The Warhawk Shop Plus
	 After almost 2 years, the Warhawk Shop Plus has finally opened. Pictured above are staff and 
students stopping in to pick up everything from Warhawk gear to school supplies. Warhawk Shop 
Plus is located in the front lobby of the school and is 100% operated by E-Commerce Students.

Lily Rivera welcomes shoppers to coffee and donuts on opening day.

Educators Rising
	 The new club, Educators Rising in conjunction with the Livefree! Club would like to thank all of 
the AR classes who participated in the Halloween Door decorating contest to promote living a drug free 
life. There were over 45 doors decorated on campus, and some of them were absolutely AMAZING! 
The teachers in D Hall worked together to create a Wizard of Oz themed hallway with some of the 
BEST doors on campus! Enjoy these pictures of some outstanding Halloween doors! 
	 We also awarded our first ever “Terrific Teacher Tribute” to Mr. Scales. This will be awarded to one 
teacher each month who the students choose as just being overall terrific! The golden podium trophy was 
awarded to Mr. Scales at the end of October, and we will be awarding it to another terrific teacher right 
after Thanksgiving Break. There will be a QR code for students to send in their votes during AR class.

Rho Kappa
	 Rho Kappa students produced several amazing segments for the AR/SEL periods this past month. The 
Veterans Day team created a beautiful slideshow tribute with photos collected from students and teachers 
of their family members who had served or are still currently serving in the military. Our Early College 
students also shared photos showing  how Veterans Day is celebrated on the SPC Seminole Campus. Thank 
you to all who shared photos with us! The slideshow can still be viewed on the SHS Facebook page.
	 Rho Kappa students also produced a segment about November’s character trait, responsibility. They 
worked together and created a Kahoot! challenge game for all of the AR/SEL classes to compete using their 
knowledge of what it means to be a responsible high school student. Mrs. Crawley’s class was the top winner 
of the challenge, and Rho Kappa wants to thank all of the teachers who participated with their AR classes!

proudly serving tampa bay over 25 years

dine in – carry out – catering available

over 35 tvs - 2 full liquor bars
daily food & drink SPECIALS

www.TimeoutSeminole.com

9009 Oakhurst Rd.
Seminole, FL 33776
727-593-3114

http://summerbreezeroofing.com
http://www.thehustleandheartgroup.com
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Random Acts 
Of Kindness Club

	 Random Acts of Kindness club meets monthly to spread 
the ripple of kindness throughout our school.  Monthly is a 
different act of kindness. September we complimented people. 
October was a lot of fun with reverse trick or treat where we 
brought 10 classrooms or areas at SHS candy. November, we 
partnered with our own 10th grade student Jo’el Rivera and 
his non-profit – Warm Hearts; we collected blankets to be 
distributed to the homeless in Pinellas County.  December is 
another fun one where Jollyanna the elf on the shelf brings 10 
days of Christmas a gift to 10 teachers and visits the classroom 
for the day, before they run back nightly to tell Santa all about 
the good little SHS students.  We have a lot more planned 
too. Students who would you like to join RAK Club, stop 
by B2 (Ms Harkins) or check out the TV announcement for 
our next meeting. If you are a parent who would like to give 
a monetary donation to help spread the ripple of kindness, 
make a check out to SHS but in the memo say “RAK club” 
or donate an item (drop off in front item with Harkins name 
on it) Thank you ahead of time. Here are some future events 
and items needed:
•	 Pet food and toy drive (1st one is dogs for Seminole’s 

own dog rescue organization – All Paw’s Rescue; cats 
for SHS cat rescue called - )

•	 Valentine’s for Freedom Square residents – pink and 
red copy paper

•	 Gratitude shamrock bulletin board with affirmations 
completing “I am lucky because….”  - Green copy paper


